
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 24th January 2025 

Well done to Lloyd and Connor who represented Halwin at the Trust Parliament Meeting on Tues-
day. Thank you also to Mrs Durkin for accompanying them. They did an excellent job of reporting 
back to the rest of the school in assembly today and now we are all looking forward to election day 
in March.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who attended our celebration assembly this afternoon. The children 
enjoyed sharing some extracts from their writing with you. I hope it gave you an insight into the 
excellent writing they are producing in school. I’ve added some more photos of children’s learning 
from this week to the newsletter. Thank you to the parents who suggested that during the Parent 
Meeting with our PINS advisor, Lauren Ladd, before Christmas. We are continuing to benefit from 
our involvement with PINs (Partnership in Neurodiversity) this year through professional develop-
ment , training opportunities and free access to the upcoming PINS conference. Lauren Ladd will 
also be joining us again on Tuesday 11th February after school for an informal parent session 
where she can answer questions and give advice e.g. healthy sleep habits, behaviour, fussy eating, 
autism. If you are attending this session, your children can attend after-school care, free of charge.  
 
This week, Kingfishers have been exploring Viking trade and the impact of trade across the five 
major routes. In English, the children have been writing their own independent Viking saga - the 
creativity they have demonstrated has really impressed Mrs Ellis! Well done all. This week in Mu-
sic, Robins have been learning that there are different notes and they had a go at composing. The 
children all played two notes on the xylophones. In PSHE, Owls have been talking about their iden-
tity. They wrote some Kenning poems to share with their peers to describe themselves and what 
makes them unique! Well done everyone! Year 3 and 4 have also been learning how to do written 
multiplication, this is quite challenging and would be great if they can practise at home. 
 
Thank you to the parents who attended the MTC Parent Workshop on Tuesday afternoon in prep-
aration for the Multiplication Check for Y4 pupils in June. If you do not have your child’s TTRS log-
in, please let us know and we can ensure you have the details so they can practice at home. 
 
We are excited to invite parents into school to experience your child’s DT lessons this term. Please 
add these dates to your diaries. Sign up information will be sent out next week. Due to space, we 
are limiting to one parent per child and no siblings please. We understand that not all parents will 
be able to attend so please be reassured that we will support all children in class.  
 
Robins—Friday 14th February 2pm 
Owls—Tuesday 11th February 2pm 
Kingfishers—Tuesday 4th February 2pm 
 
Finally, please check the diary dates section of the newsletter for updates. We are looking forward 
to lots of fun and educational events this term. Have a lovely weekend. 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Next week’s lunch menu week 1 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 

Wrap-Around Care Link 
 

https://forms.gle/
JUUcyYmkp29pgUAG8 

Or email Mrs Gee (if easier)  

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 93.5%   

 

See below for the at-
tendance for each class 

last week. 
 

Robins:  93.85% 

Owls:  95.88% 

Kingfishers: 88.89% 

  

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org
https://forms.gle/JUUcyYmkp29pgUAG8
https://forms.gle/JUUcyYmkp29pgUAG8


Halwin Heroes 
 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

 

Confidence  

 

Alex 

 

Aspiration 

 

Stanley 

  

Resilience 

 

Alfie 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Lexilee 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue— 111 

Red— 176 

Green— 132 

Yellow— 265 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Talia –Rose 

  

Owls 
 

Ina 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Maddison 

 

 

 

Hall of Fame 

Owls: Rupert B, Lukas, Henry, Harry, 

Benjamin 

Kingfishers:  Sam, Penny, Nicholas, Eli, 

Connor, Amelia, Alex 
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Notices and Events 
 

PINS conference 2025 (Partnership in Neurodiversity) 

Through our involvement in the PINS project this year, Halwin parents / carers (and 

grandparents) are invited to the online PINS conference on 5th February. More de-

tails on the poster later in the newsletter. Recordings will be sent out after the 

event if you are unable to watch live but you must register in advance using the 

QR code on the poster. 

You can watch this online event in the comfort of your own home or, if you prefer, 

watch with other parents. Our PINS representative, Lauren Ladd, who many of you 

met when she visited school last term, has booked a conference room in Penzance 

where she will be live streaming the conference on a big screen with hot drinks and 

refreshments throughout the day. If you would like more details please contact her 

on laurenlpcc@outlook.com  

 

National Childhood Measurement Programme—Friday 14th March 

Information and the form to withdraw your child can be found by following the 

links below. 

Reception: Height and Weight Screening - Healthy Cornwall  

Year 6: Height & Weight Screening - Healthy Cornwall  

 

All Crofty Schools use WalkThrus as part of our staff learning and continued devel-

opment. I would like to share a video made for parents about supporting your chil-

dren’s learning at home from Early Years to Secondary School from the WalkThrus 

portal with you: Learning WalkThrus | For Parents & Carers on Vimeo  

https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-reception-year/height-and-weight-screening/
https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-year-6/height-weight-screening/
https://vimeo.com/1000327199/1a1cd51c3a


Halwin Celebrations 
 

 

 

 

 

Kingfishers—                 

Viking Saga 

 

 

 

Robins—writing           

inspired by Pinnochio 



Halwin Celebrations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Owls—Poetry inspired  

by The Colour Collector 

poem by Roger 

McGough 
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Notices and Events 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  

 



Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Attendance 
 

 

School doors open at 8.40am and registration is taken at 8.45am. Children who arrive after the registration period 

has closed (9.05am) may be recorded with an unauthorised absence mark for the morning session.  

The Government does not support parents taking children out of school, unless the school agrees this is appropriate 

under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  The DfE does not consider a need/desire for a holiday or other absence for the 

purpose of leisure/recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. If you consider that your request for absence is ex-

ceptional you will need to complete the ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances’ request form. Letters will not 

be accepted. This form should be returned to the school office at least 15 school days before the start of the absence.  

A response will be sent to you as soon as possible. If leave is not authorised and you nevertheless withdraw your child 

from school, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised absence. There is now a national threshold of 10 unau-

thorised sessions (equivalent to 5 school days) within a rolling 10 school week period for when a penalty notice must 

be considered. Under the new rules, taking your child out of school for a one-week holiday will now mean that a pen-

alty notice must be considered. Please note the legal information below: 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they 

are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 

1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person 

with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Educa-
tion Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance 
with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each 
carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing 
a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty No-
tice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second 
offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because 
your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply 
for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 
444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sen-
tence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 
legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 
to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  
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Diary Dates 
 

 Thursday 30th January Will Keating workshops 

Friday 31st January Eco-Council visit to Paradise Park 

Tuesday 4th February Halwin Hive 

Wednesday 5th February PINS conference 

Friday 7th February NSPCC Number Day 

Tuesday 11th February PINS—Parent drop in session with Lauren 

Ladd 

Friday 14th February  Parent Assembly & FoH Bake Sale 

w/c Monday 17th February  Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 25th February Robins & Owls—Islam RE workshops 

Halwin Hive 

Monday 3rd March  Hall for Cornwall Singing Event—Reception to 

Year 6. Please contribute £3 on ParentPay. 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day—non-school uniform 

Wednesday 12th March First Lego League Competition @ Culdrose          

(Lego club) 

No Swimming 

Friday 14th March Y6 & Reception NHS Height & Weight Checks 

Parent Assembly 
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Diary dates—continued 
 

 

Monday 17th March Kingfishers Pizza Making TBC 

Tuesday 18th March Halwin Hive 

Thursday 20th March 7pm Choir—Songfest 2025 

Friday 21st March Eden Project Trip 

Monday 24th March Kingfishers—Air Ambulance Assembly 

Monday 24th March & Thursday 27th 

March 

Parents Evenings 

Thursday 27th March Trust Parliament Election Day 

Friday 28th March Squashbox Theatre visit & workshops 

Friday 4th April Trinity Church Easter visit 

Parent Assembly 

End of Term 

Thursday 8th May INSET day—school closed to pupils 

w/c 12th May Year 6 SATs week 

w/c 26th May Half Term 

Monday 2nd June  INSET day—school closed to pupils 

w/c 9th May Sustainability Week 

w/c 16th June Y5/6 Isles of Scilly Residential 










